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To All Master Athletes,  
 
Wish you all a very happy and prosperous  New Year ! 
 
Dear All, 
 
It is indeed my pleasure to communicate with all master athletes through this New 
Year Message. 
 
I hope all master athletes and your family members are all in good health and doing 
fine.  We have  almost come to the end of  year 2022 ï continuation of pandemic.  But 
all of us managed to get away from the pandemic and have started our activities.   
 
MMAA managed to organise 2 Masters Athletics Championships  this year in May 
2022, and in December 2022.  Many athletes participated and glad that they had the 
opportunity to compete in the championships. We also glad that master athletes from 
11 foreign countries came and participated in our championships. 
 
Other than our championships few master athletes have also participated in the open 
championships in Indonesia.  Sabah Masters organised their annual championships 
and the response was very good.   MMAA will keep organising many other activities 
in the coming years to keep our master athletes fit and healthy always. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to convey my gratitude and appreciation to all  
MMAA Council Members, State Masters Athletics Associations and all master athletes 
for their support and cooperation to all MMAA activities. 


